PUBLIC NOTICE

Harrisburg R-VIII School District will be hosting a meeting at 1:00 p.m. on November 8, 2016 to discuss services available to private school children with disabilities.  The meeting will be held at the Harrisburg R-VIII Administration Building.  The following topics will be discussed during this consultation process:

· How parentally-placed private school children suspected of having a disability can participate equitably in special education and related services.

· How parents, teachers, and private school officials will be informed of the process.

· The determination of the proportionate amount of federal funds available to serve parentally-placed private school children with disabilities, including determination of how the amount was calculated.

· How the process will operate throughout the school year to ensure that parentally-placed private school children with disabilities identified through the child find process can participate in special education and related services.

· How, where, and by whom special education and related services will be provide for parentally-placed children with disabilities.

· How to conduct the annual count of the number of parentally-placed private school children with disabilities.

· How such services will be apportioned if funds are insufficient to serve all children and how and when these decisions will be made.

· If the local education agency disagrees with the views of the private school officials on the provision of services or types of services, how the local education agency shall provide a written explanation of reasons why the local education agency chose not to provide services directly or through a contract to the private school officials.

If you have any questions please contact Lynn Proctor @ (573) 875-5604.

